Margaret Francis

From: Ange <cacsh4@gmail.com>

Sent: Tuesday, 14 September 2021 3:59 PM
To: Margaret Francis

Subject: CC Report

Thank you to Angela, Sandy and all committee members for efforts this year. We started slow, had some good and bad
times, but | believe overall have been able to do things pretty well. Do we make mistakes- you bet- but we do try and
work around things.

Thank you for your patience with my absence whilst Ann and | try and travel around australia - hopefully we will be in
WA when this is being read and not back till mid november.

| wish you all well.

Gibbo
And one from me:

| would like to thank Peter and Sandra for their help this season. | have learnt a lot about hockey in Grafton. | have also
learnt what is required of me these last few months, and thank you to those who helped me along. Mary, Kerry and of
course my Dad, thank you to you for keeping me calm when | was stressed. We have people who do too much work,
we need more volunteers to help on our all of our committees to move forward as we all know more hands make light
work.

There is much to do, and we need to keep the momentum going forward into next season. Lets all remember that we
are here for the members of our hockey community.

Thank you
Yours in hockey
Angela Hinterholzl

Its up to you if you what you do with Gibbo's | am not sure if he is back? Or where he is. He asked me to read it out if
there was a meeting.






